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Protecting civilians from the use of explosive weapons in populated areas has been identified as a 
major humanitarian challenge in conflict situations today. The bombing and shelling of towns and 
cities causes widespread civilian casualties, destroys vital infrastructure and services, and is a 
driver of displacement.  

This briefing will give an overview of the direct and indirect humanitarian harm resulting from the 
use of explosive weapons in populated areas. It will suggest actions that can be taken to address 
such harm including through the development and review of operational policies and practice by 
militaries, as documented in OCHA’s Compilation of Military Policy and Practice. It will also 
suggest action that can be taken at the political level towards the development of an international 
political declaration on explosive weapons. 
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